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    Eighteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time            August 1, 2021

St. Ignatius of Antioch Church 

999 Reading Avenue Yardley, PA    215-493-3377              
contact@stignatius.church                 www.stignatius.church          

SCHEDULE OF MASSES 
Saturday: 5:15PM Vigil Mass 
Sunday: 7:30AM, 9:30AM (Livestreamed), 
11:30AM 
Daily, Monday to Friday: 9:00AM 
 *Special Schedules for Holy Days 
 
RECTORY OFFICE HOURS 
Sunday—CLOSED 
Monday– Thursday 9:00AM—4:00PM 
Friday - CLOSED 
Saturday—CLOSED

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
Saturdays: 4:00 to 5:00PM 
Confessions will also be heard upon request.   
Please call the rectory to make an appointment. 
  
PERPETUAL ADORATION 
The adoration chapel has re-opened.  Please see 
page 2 for details.    
 
CARE OF THE SICK 
If you or someone you know is homebound, and 
would like to receive the Sacraments, please 
contact the rectory to arrange for a visit. 

 
Reading I:  Exodus 16: 2-4, 12-15 
Reacting to the people’s complaint, Yahweh provides 
prompt relief by sending the manna and the quail.  The 
manna, for St. John, is a “type” of the Holy Eucharist. 
 
Reading II:  Ephesians 4: 17, 20-24 
The “old man” for Paul represents the convert’s life 
led only with mere human resources to go by leading 
to weakness and sin.  The new life, “put on” at Bap-
tism is an actual incorporation into Christ. 
 
The Gospel:  John 6: 24-35 
Jesus instructs the crowd that has followed Him on the 
nature of the true bread from heaven, which is Christ 
Himself.  This Bread alone gives a person true life. 



 
 
 
Exposition is held in the adoration chapel Monday 
thru Friday from 10AM to 8PM. For information 
on chapel closings/openings, please call 215-550-
5638 and listen to the message. 
    

 
Sunday        August 1, 2021 
 Ex 16:2-4, 12-15; Ps 78:3-4, 23-24, 25, 54; Eph 4:17, 20-
24; Jn 6:24-35 
7:30AM    All Living and Deceased Parishioners 
9:30AM    Patrick Joy (The Joy Family) 
11:30AM  Francis X. Queenan (Mary C. Crawford) 
 
 Monday       August 2, 2021 
Nm 11:4b-15; Ps 81:12-13, 14-15, 16-17; Mt 14:13-21 
9:00AM   William and Eileen Murphy  
                (Joe and Janice Gallagher) 
 
Tuesday      August 3, 2021  
Nm 12:1-13; Ps 51:3-4, 5-6ab, 6cd-7, 12-13; Mt 14:22-36 
or Mt 15:1-2, 10-14 
9:00AM   Richard Petrucco (Genevieve Petrucco) 
 
Wednesday  August 4, 2021 
Nm 13:1-2, 25 — 14:1, 26-29a, 34-35; Ps 106:6-7ab, 13-14, 
21-22, 23; Mt 15:21-28 
9:00AM    Deceased Members of the Prezioso Family  
                 (Frances and Nick Tarallo) 
 
Thursday    August 5, 2021  
Nm 20:1-13; Ps 95:1-2, 6-7, 8-9; Mt 16:13-23 
9:00AM   Maureen and Jack Gallagher  
                (Paul and Dot Clark) 
 
Friday        August 6, 2021  
Dn 7:9-10, 13-14; Ps 97:1-2, 5-6, 9; 2 Pt 1:16-19; Mk 9:2-
10 
9:00AM   Patricia Ann Trigg (Robert Trigg) 
 
Saturday    August 7, 2021  
Dt 6:4-13; Ps 18:2-3a, 3bc-4, 47, 51; Mt 17:14-20 
5:15PM   Thomas and Ruth Humphrey  
                (Tom and Lorraine Humphrey) 
 
Sunday        August 8, 2021 
1 Kgs 19:4-8; Ps 34:2-3, 4-5, 6-7, 8-9; Eph 4:30 — 5:2; Jn 
6:41-51 
7:30AM    Elaine Murphy (Julie Sommer ) 
9:30AM    Richard Reed (Tim and Lois Collins ) 
11:30AM  John - Warrio Jimenez (The Young Family)

  SANCTUARY CANDLE 

The Church Sanctuary Candle burns  
for all living and deceased  
parishioners.

SUNDAY OBLIGATION/ 
LIVE STREAMING UPDATE 

 
As many aspects of life are now returning to nor-
malcy, each Catholic Bishop in Pennsylvania will 
reinstate the obligation to attend Mass in person 
on Sundays and Holy Days beginning on Sunday, 
August 15, 2021, the Solemnity of the Assumption 
of the Blessed Virgin Mary.  As a result, we will 
no longer stream our Sunday Mass live, beginning 
Sunday August 15th, when we welcome our par-
ish family back to in person attendance.  St. Igna-
tius will continue to stream our 9:30am Mass live 
through Sunday August 8th.

 
 
 
 
 
 

ROSARY 
 

 All are invited to recite the rosary after the 9:00 
Mass. For those who can stay longer, the Chaplet 
of Divine Mercy is also recited.  
 



 
 
  

 
 
 
 
Whether it’s your first time here or you have been coming to Mass 
here for years, we welcome you to join our parish.  Please contact the 
rectory to register.  
We welcome the following families who have recently joined our  
parish: 

 
Betzale, Finn, Hayes, Hughes, Macdonald, Morson, Napiecek, 

Newman, O’Brien, Pauperowicz, and Purdue 
 

 
The Sacrament of Baptism is normally administered on Sundays at 
12:45PM. Pre-Jordan class, for the first child only, is required for par-
ents. Class is held on the first Monday of the month at 7:00PM in room 
2B on the 2nd floor of the Meeting Center. Parents, please call the rec-
tory to register for the class or for a Baptism. 
 
We welcome the following children who have recently been baptized 
into our Catholic Faith: 

 
Oliver Galen Barling, Charlie Jean Purdue,  

and Blake Alan Gamble 

  
 

 
Arrangements should be made at 
least six months in advance. 
Please call the rectory to make 
an appointment with one of the 
priests. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
We pray for our beloved deceased 
especially those who have no one 
to pray for them, and the Holy 
Souls in purgatory.

Ministerial Staff  
  
Rev. Andrew C. Brownholtz, Pastor 215-493-3377             fracb@stignatius.church 
Rev. Charles J. Kennedy, In Residence 215-493-3377 
Deacon Robert J. Skawinski 215-493-3377             contact@stignatius.church 
Deacon Michael Cibenko 215-493-3377             contact@stignatius.church 
John Schrenk, School Principal          215-493-3867             mrschrenk@sischool.org 
Annmarie C. Flanagan, Dir. of Religious Ed.   215-493-5204 aflanagan@stignatius.church 
Gregory Lucidi, Business Manager                   215-493-3377            glucidi@stignatius.church 
Maria L. LaMantia, Parish Secretary               215-493-3377           mlamantia@stignatius.church 
Lee F. Milhous, Music Director                          267-393-0843           music@stignatius.church 
 



PARISH GIVING 
 
As you know, we are using Parish Giving for our online e-giving program.  They are the leading provider of 
secure, user-friendly online giving systems specializing in religious and charitable organizations.  St. Ignatius 
has been very fortunate to have so many parishioners participating in the program.  
Those participating in online giving have found the program to be more convenient and allows them to main-
tain full control over their account.  
As a reminder, you can generate a giving report from the Parish Giving website to view all of your online 
contributions. 
Our online giving program is a great success and our hope is that more parishioners will enroll.  You may do 
so by going to the St. Ignatius of Antioch website at http://www.stignatius.church  and clicking on the Parish 
Giving logo.  For those participating in our Parish Giving program, you may print a participation receipt from 
the parish giving website to place in the weekly collection basket.  Thank you all for your generosity towards 
our parish with your Sunday Gifts!

  
   
 

 
        7/26/2020  7/25/2021 
Sunday Offering $   10,333.00 157 $   9,517.00    200 
Online Parish Giving $     8,734.47 $   8,930.87 
Total Weekly Contribution $   19,067.47 $ 18,447.87 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Our Outdoor Columbarium Niches, located in the 
memorial circle in the center of our cemetery, are 
now available for sale.  Double granite front niches 
are intended to be used for the cremated remains of 
two persons behind a marble shutter.  If you have 
any questions, or are interested in purchasing a 
niche, please visit our parish website at       
www.stignatius.church or call the Rectory at 215-
493-3377.

RCIA –  
Rite of Christian Initiation  

for Adults 
 

This is a program for those who ----- 
-are considering becoming a Catholic   OR 
-are not sure if they want to be a Catholic but have 
questions   OR 
-feel as if something is missing in their life   OR 
-are not sure if they want to be a Catholic but don’t 
know what questions to ask   OR 
-just want to know what Catholicism is all about   OR 
-have questions but don’t want to feel stupid  OR 
-have no idea why anyone would want “religion” at 
all. 
Want to take the plunge?   
Call Annmarie at 215-493-5204 or 215-370-5701. 



CHARISMATIC 
PRAYER GROUP 

  
All are invited - as we sing God’s 
praises and share in His Word and 
His Love in an intimate com-
munity of faith. We meet every 
Tuesday from 7:00-8:30PM in 
Room 2F in the Meeting Center. 
For more information, please con-
tact our spiritual prayer group di-
rector, Deacon Bob Skawinski, at 
rjcs1219@verizon.net.

Lord hear our prayer for the 
sick in our community that they 
return to the comfort of good 
health:  Loretta Amerine, Sabrina 

Amerine, Katie Bealle, Lorraine C., Ruthann Carroll, Harris Carvel, Step-
hanie Carvel, Brynn Clare Connor, Evelyn Conway, Stacie Crane, Mary C. 
Crawford, Shellie D., Kathleen Geiger, Rose Ann Grall, Jonathan Grubb, Lou 
Gunkel, Ruth Gunkel, Charles Jacobson, Brenda Jones, Nathan Kilgore, Mi-
chael Kotwicki, Paul Lucas, Dave Maclay, Sean Marriott, Toni McConnell, 
Dorothy McMullen, Baby Eva McNamara, Martin McNeela, Kathy Merlo, 
Connie Moredich, Kevin Murphy, Christine Nassar, Nabil Nassar, Joan 
O’Toole,  Nancy Parravecchia, Anne Proctor,  Joe Rossi, Mary Claire Rossi, 
Carolyn Rupprecht, Irene Schuka, Baby Simon Shamar, Darwin Stout, Kyle 
Stout, Nick Tarallo, Charlie Thomas, Catherine Torres, Edward Torres,  Scott 
Uhrmann, Baby Carson Joseph Vice, Anne Warchol. 
 

Brian Basheda, Daniel Basheda, Matthew Bauer, Melissa Bishop, Christian Blaydon, Sara Brill, 
Mark Buckley, Michael Joseph Buckley, Brad Bullman, Evan Cumming, Brent Cummings, Kevin 
O’Brien Darby, Staten DeTample, Andrew Dill, Ronald Ernst, Anthony Fuscarello, Rick Fuschetti, 
Jessica Garcia, Shane Gibbons, Stephen Greene, Edward Hill, David & Christine (Kawoczka) 

Krueger, Matthew Krall, Justin Kumor, Daniel LaMorte, Thomas LaMorte, Marty Alexie Leonard, Nels Alexie Leonard, 
James Limer, Matthew Listner, John Loveman, Michael Lowe, W. Kyle Magrisi, Joseph Marchand, Greg Marolo, Mat-
thew McGurk, Phil Melandez, Chris Merrick, David Morgan, Kevin Nash, Stephen Neder, Fred Olivari, John O’Rourke, 
John Parente, J.C. Peabody, Laura Perazzola, Gregory B. Procaccini, Jason Propst, Matthew Rieser, Brett Ryan, Luke 
Stapleton, James Tams, Scott Toro, John Worman.

PRAY FOR OUR  
SEMINARIANS 

 
God our Father,  Thank you for cal-
ling Griffen Schlaepfer, Andrew 
Lane, Philip Cheung, Erik Reyes, An-
thony Albanese, Juan Builes, and 
Jacob Sanz, to prepare for the priest-
hood. Grant them the grace to grow 
closer to You through daily prayer.  
Help them form their personalities as 
credible witnesses to others. Bless 
them while they study Your word and 
the teachings of the Church, and give 
them generous hearts to serve Your 
people.  We ask this through Your 
Son, Jesus Christ, our great High Pri-
est.     Amen 
To learn more about our seminar-
ians visit  
http://heedthecall.org/poster/

KNIGHTS of COLUMBUS GIBNEY SCHOLARSHIP 
 
The Knights of Columbus announce the William C. Gibney Memorial 
Scholarship for 2021.  The Education Scholarship is for students ac-
cepted to a college, university, or vocational school. The scholarship 
is given in the name of the late William C. Gibney who was a long-
standing member and a 4th degree Knight in the Fr. James J. McCaf-
ferty Council No. 11013. He was a founding “Charter Member” of 
the council and served the KOC in many ways.  William C. Gibney 
was a lively and spirited Brother Knight.  He brought prominence to 
the Council through his energetic and enthusiastic beliefs in the mer-
itorious works of his Council. His presence and personality are mem-
orable as he enlivened the Council’s meetings, activities and outreach. 
 
Applications must be sent and postmarked to the Father James J. 
McCafferty Council, 999 Reading Ave.  Yardley, PA 19067 (See Yard-
ley Knights Website www.yardleyknights.com for details).  The 
scholarship, funded by the Gibney family, will be awarded by the 
Knights of Columbus, Council No. 11013. 



St. Ignatius of Antioch School, a National Blue Ribbon School of Excel-
lence in 2007, is a small private Catholic school founded by the Sisters 
of St. Francis in 1958. As part of the Archdiocese of Philadelphia, we 
provide an academically rigorous, core curriculum, faith-based educa-
tion to the families of St. Ignatius of Antioch parish and the surround-
ing area. We emphasize academics,, and the latest in classroom 
technology including SMART boards in all the classrooms.  We achieve 
a close family environment where students are committed to Christian 
values, high academic skills and a desire to serve others.  
 
Mr. John Schrenk, Principal- mrschrenk@sischool.org 
Mr. Jake Wild, Assistant Principal- mrwild@sischool.org 

~A Legacy of Faith and 
Family~

Telephone: 215-493-3867 

 
Once again with your support, the Social 
Action Committee of St. Ignatius Parish 
will be hosting a school supply drive to 
benefit children in Bucks County.   Our 
“pop-up bus” will be in the main vesti-
bule of the church on the weekends of 
July 31st/ August 1st and August 7/8th.  
There will also be smaller collection 
boxes located by the side entrances to 
church.  Questions can be addressed to 
Rebecca at RTN9800@gmail.com or by 
calling the rectory. Thank you for your 
support in past years and please consider 
helping by donating items listed below.  
 
Sturdy backpacks (17"+) 
Paper Towels 
Disinfectant wipes (hand and surface) 
Disinfectant spray 
Tissues (full size boxes) 
Healthy snacks (peanut free/shelf stable) 
Juice boxes (low sugar) or small water 
bottles 
 

 
Part-time health aid needed for  Mondays , Tuesdays, Thursdays , and Fridays   

Hours 9am-3pm. $14.50 an hour.  Please contact Mr. Schrenk to apply.

GROTTO NEWS 
 

Visit our outdoor grotto! 
Have a seat, say a prayer, 

and relax.   
We happily accept donations of  
plants/flowers for our grotto!  

Roses and annuals would be most 
helpful.  Please contact the rectory 
to arrange for them to be planted.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CALLING ALL 
GARDENERS 

 
We are working to prepare the land to plant a garden inside our 
A/C Fence that is next to the church!  We are hoping this garden 
can produce flowers for our sanctuary.  If you or someone you 
know would like to help with this effort, please contact the rec-
tory.       
 
 
 
 



From the Religious Education Office … The PREP office is open from Sundays 
through Thursdays during the school year. During the month of July, my schedule is 
different, but I am still available.  The office number is 215-493-5204 or you can call 

my cell at 215-370-5701.  My email address is aflanagan@stignatius.church.  
 
PREP REGISTRATION:  PREP Registration Forms are available at the PREP office (from Monday 
through Thursday) or the Rectory during business hours.  You can also download it from the parish website 
under PREP.  PREP classes will be in person this year – not remote.  There are 3 sessions available – Sun-
day from 10:35 to 11:50 a.m., Monday from 6:30 to 7:45 p.m., and the week of August 9 (9:00 a.m. to 12:00 
noon) with 1 Wednesday evening a month starting in September.  Most grades in the August session are al-
ready full.  Fall classes begin on September 12 and 13.  
A note to Parents of children going into Grade 1:  No child in PREP can go to grade 2 without completing 
grade 1.  If your child did not attend PREP in first grade, talk to me and we can come up with a plan.  
 
Special Needs: Parents, are you aware that we have a PREP class for students with special needs?  If we 
could help to give your child a religious education in a small group environment, please call Annmarie at 
215-493-5204.                                                                                                                                                                
 
PREP HELP NEEDED:  Please volunteer to help as a classroom aide or door monitor for any of the PREP 
sessions.  
 
SACRAMENTS:                                                                                                                                           
Here is a heads-up on dates for next year:  Confirmation is scheduled with Archbishop Edward Adams on 
Saturday, March 19, 2022.   First Penance will be on Tuesday, March 8, 2022.   First Communion is sched-
uled for Saturday, April 30, 2022.    

 
 
 
 
 
The Children’s Liturgy of the Word at 9:30 
Mass on Sundays will be paused during the 
month of August and will resume on Labor Day 
weekend. In September, we will be training new 
volunteers. Please consider joining this ministry. 
The commitment is about 2 Sundays per 
quarter, but the schedule is very flexible. We use 
SignUpGenius®, so you can choose the Sundays 
that fit your family’s schedule. If a conflict 
should arise on one of your scheduled Sundays, 
there are plenty of us available to switch. If you 
are interested, please email Mary Alice LaMorte 
at malamorte@verizon.net to discuss in more 
detail. We would love to have you join us. 
 
 

GET FORMED

                     
 Pray at Home         Kids Stuff  

        Movie Nights 
formed live.       holy hours 
 
audio books and more... 

 
Simply Visit: 

www.stignatius.formed. 
Register yourself and enjoy the content available 

to you and your family!



“We thank you, heroic mothers, for your invincible love! We thank you for your intrepid 
trust in God and in his love. We thank you for the sacrifice of your life” (EV 86).  Evan-
gelium Vitae (EV) is an encyclical authored by Pope St. JPII in 1995 on the feast of the in-
carnation of Mary, Mother of God.  It is translated as “The Gospel of Life” and deals with 

issues pertaining to the sanctity of human life, including murder, abortion, euthanasia and capital punishment, 
reaffirming the Church’s stances on said issues in a way generally considered consistent with previous Church 
teachings.  A portion of it states that ‘man is called to a fullness of life which far exceeds dimensions of his 
earthly existence, because it consists in sharing the very life of God’!  The encyclical also addresses social 
and ecological factors, stressing the importance of a society which is built around the family rather than a 
wish to improve efficiency, and emphasizing the duty to care for the poor and the sick.  Let us pray to Mary 
in this month honoring her Assumption into heaven for life, the dignity of the person, both born and unborn, 
and our families as they are being attacked every day. 
 
Our Lady of Guadalupe, pray for us. 
 
Intercessory Prayer:  May the Lord generously provide for the needs of all mothers as they dedicate themselves 
to caring for their children; We pray to the Lord. 
 
Rose of Life Intention: For all mothers and their sacrifices for children and families. 
 
 
 
 

Next month we will resume our in- person, live presentations of our programs for the up-
coming Fall/Winter series.  It has been a long time coming.  Yes, we were able to do some 
ZOOM programs last year and they were well attended and appreciated by those who tuned 
in, but the fellowship that is part of our programs is an important aspect and benefit to our 

church community.  Our men’s program will begin on 9/22/2021 and will be in the Antioch center, second 
floor with a DVD presentation followed by small breakout groups for discussion.  Our topic will be 1 Corin-
thians and the program will run for 10 weeks, every Wednesday evening from 7-8:30 PM.  Light refreshments 
will be offered.  Walking with Purpose will also be revived beginning on Tuesday Sept. 28 meeting in the 
church auditorium as usual from 9:30 to 11:15 AM, while the evening program will move to the Antioch center 
and be on Tuesday evenings from 6:45 to 8:30 PM.  Babysitting will be available for the morning programs 
and these sessions usually run for 25 weeks well into the Spring.  This will be the 13th year for WWP (not 
counting the ‘pandemic year’) and usually 100 or so women attend.  Plan on joining us as we attempt to revive 
our programs and enrich our faith lives with study, faith sharing and community.  As Pope St. JP II had stated 
in the beginning of his papacy, ‘be not afraid’ and that refrain is echoed in one of the more favorite hymns of 
many, ‘be not afraid, I go before you always, come follow me, and I will give you rest’.  So, come follow He 
who is calling you. 
 
St. Thomas Aquinas, pray for us. 
 
 
 
 
 






